Kids Feel “At Home” at the Club

by Lisa Vermette, Freelance Writer

(womanryter@yahoo.com)

The alumnus focus for this edition is Mark Lilley.  Mark attended the Greater Nashua Boys & Girls Club (GNBGC) back when it was the Nashua Boys Club.  

Mark lived across the city and wasn’t aware of the Club until his cousin, who was a member, invited him one day on a visitor’s pass.  That single visit was all it took to have Mark hooked.  Whenever a bus was available, he took it to the Club.  If a bus wasn’t available, he’d walk.  Some times he’d have to walk home too.  It was an hour away by foot.  “This was like my second home,” Mark says.  “I was here every day.”  Mark was attracted by the Club’s atmosphere.  It was welcoming, nurturing, fun, and full of various things to do.  He attended from age 10 until graduating from Nashua High School.  He played on the Boys Club basketball team every year that he was a member.

Mark has a few fond memories of his time as a “Club Kid”.  When he was a member of the Keystone Club, a 14+ teen leadership club, the Nashua Boys Club attended the National Keystone Conference for the first time.  It was in Philadelphia.  The second year that the Nashua Boys Club attended the conference, it was in Orlando, Florida, and he attended.  That year, however, he had a conflict.  He was nominated for Boy of the Year - 1982.  The announcement of the winner was to be made at a banquet dinner, which happened to fall during the time the Keystone Club was in Orlando.  “The night of the banquet dinner, I called home from a payphone at Disney World to find out I had won boy of the year.  It was a very great moment.” Mark says.  Mark competed and won NH Boy of the Year, and continued on to compete at the regional level.

The following year, the Keystone Club went to California with Mark as club president.  The Nashua Boys Club won a national award that year.  That year also marked the farthest the Club had traveled with the most members, at that point in time.  The Keystone Club, then and today, teaches members about drug and alcohol awareness, peer pressure, education, health and fitness, and other topics.  Kids also learn about and participate in community service projects and help out around club.

A common misperception that people who are unfamiliar with the Club may have is that there are a lot of bad kids at the Club, and they don’t want their kids to be around ‘bad kids’.  Mark replies to this.  “That is a very, very unfair misperception.  The kids here [at the Club] are wonderful.  Many kids need a place to go.  Different family situations contribute to that need.  My belief is that kids aren’t ‘bad’, they are a product of the environment.  The Club’s goal is to provide kids with a healthy, happy, stable environment.  And you’ll find that when you do that [provide the right environment] you can help kids grow up to be healthy contributing citizens.”

Mark is now the Club’s Social Recreation Director.  He works with all Club kids, but mostly with the 8-12 year olds.  He works with youth development programs like the Torch Club (junior leadership program where they do community service, fundraisers, character and leadership building), and Junior Staff (where kids work for Mark around the Club, keep track of hours, and get awards for hours that they work.  Teaches them about responsibility – being on time, being on schedule, and accomplishing what they need to accomplish).  

Mark is responsible for the Games Room, which is the heart of club.  Club kids can always be in the Games Room, where they can’t always be in the gym or in the swimming pool, or even the art room.  In the Games Room, Mark can be running a pool tournament, but kids can still be in the Games Room doing something different.  

Mark has something scheduled for every hour of the afternoon.  He has tournaments for 8 ball, 9 ball, foosball, air hockey, and 4-Square.  4-Square has become the most popular game in the room and it now has it’s own league.  

Fulfilling moments come every day when, as Mark explains, “One of biggest things for me, is when the kids come in happy and excited to see me and say ‘Hi Mark!’  It’s a good feeling. If you can make a difference with just one kid you’re accomplishing something.  Hopefully you reach more, and as many as you can.”  

The population of the Club is constantly growing.  The busiest time of year is the winter because it’s cold outside and the kids can’t do a whole lot outside.  The busiest time of day for any part of the year is between 3 and 6 in the afternoon.  Mark runs a different tournament on the hour.  In between events kids want him to play some type of game with them.  If he can, Mark will play with the kids and as he’s playing he’ll make sure the kids are aware of the rules of that particular game.  Occasionally, kids will go and play tournaments at other clubs, so knowing the rules is important.  

Mark has also created a Nashua High School Basketball fan club.  “What the kids do is track the Nashua High basketball varsity team.  To be in the fan club the kids have to maintain the same criteria that the kids on the basketball team have to maintain to be on the basketball team – which includes keeping the grades up.”  Mark explains.  Members of the fan club go all Friday night home games.   Fan club members must bring in their report cards to show that they are doing well with grades in order to stay a member of the fan club and continue going to games. “It shows the kids what they can achieve if they keep themselves on the straight and narrow, do well in school, are good citizens and get to that level.  Club staff doesn’t just say ‘okay let’s take 5 kids to the game’, just for the sake of taking kids to a game, the kids earn their way,” Mark says.

The Club is closed on weekends and holidays, but there can be events planned offsite for staff and kids.  And example is that the Club was open from 9-5 on Martin Luther King Day.  Pats Peak was running Diversity Day and a few staff members took members from two teenage Clubs, snowboarding and skiing.  Mark took a dozen kids from the Torch Club out tubing that afternoon.  Kids earn the right to participate in special events, outings and field trips.

Mark feels the Club Staff is incredible, helpful, professional, and very welcoming.   The dynamics in the Club have changed since he was a kid – it’s now co-ed, and there are a lot more programs available.  Mark finds it amusing how the kids get a kick out of his Boy of the Year picture in his scrapbook and the stories that he tells them about when he was a member.   

As a boy, Mark feels the Club kept him on the straight and narrow path.  The Club staff kept him busy and focussed on good and productive things.  He feels the staff really made a difference in his life and he wanted to give back.  He has been involved with Nashua youth basketball for the past 13 years and Pop Warner football for the past 6 years.  He has always loved being around and working with kids.  The opportunity came up to work at the Club at a point where Mark was able to change careers to fulfill his dream of working at the Club and giving back to today’s youth, what he was given in his youth.

Mark lives in Nashua and has three sons who all attend the Club.  Branden is 15, Bryant is 11, and Matthew is 8.  Mark can be reached via email at mrlil@aol.com.  

